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BILL ANALYSIS
HB 2506

Title of the Bill: Creating department of children and family services.

What this Bill Does: Establishes process for transfer of functions of DSHS relating to
children and family services to a new department of children and family services. Other
transfers are also made.

Sponsors: Representatives Reams, Romero, Bush, Boldt, Mielke, Cairnes, Mulliken,
Lantz, Gardner, Thompson, Carrell and Cooke

Hearing Date: 1/19/98
Fiscal Note: Requested, 1/14/98

Analysis Prepared By: Joan Elgee, 786-7135

BACKGROUND:

The Department of Social and Health Services (DSHS) was established in 1970. The DSHS
was designed to "integrate and coordinate all those activities involving provision of care for
individuals who, as a result of their economic, social or health condition, require financial
assistance, institutional care, rehabilitation, or other social and health services."

Approximately half of the clients of the DSHS are children and many of the functions of the
agency are related to children and families. These functions include:

. collection of child support;

. child protective services;

. juvenile offenders services and;

. mental health, developmental disability and alcohol and substance abuse

services for children.
A number of bills have been introduced over the last decade to separate some or all of these
functions and create a separate department of children and family services.



SUMMARY:

A new Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) is created, effective July 1,
1999. Transfers to the new DCFS follow the development of a reorganization plan.

All functions performed by the children’s administration division of the DSHS (except child
protective services) are transferred to the DCFS. Also transferred to the new department are
the functions of the Department of Community, Trade and Economic Development (DCTED)
pertaining to early childhood education assistance programs, head start programs, and youth
violence contracts.

Other transfers are also made, with the allocation of functions to be determined by a plan.
The functions of juvenile rehabilitation and the juvenile justice system are transferred to the
Department of Corrections and the new DCFS. The Legislature intends that the
reorganization plan consider which state agency is best suited to address the needs of various
groups of juvenile offenders and the needs of society with respect to those juveniles.

The functions of the DSHS relating to child protective services are transferred to the new
DCFS and the county sheriffs. The Legislature intends that the authority to conduct child
abuse investigations should be transferred to the sheriffs in the larger counties. The plan

must include recommendations as to the allocation of child protective service functions
between the new DCFS, the county sheriffs, and other appropriate agencies.

The director of the Office of Financial Management, the secretary of the DSHS, the

secretary of the Department of Corrections, and the director of the DCTED must develop a
reorganization plan. The reorganization plan must be submitted to the Governor and the
appropriate standing committees of the Legislature by November 15, 1998, and any proposed
legislation necessary to implement the plan must be submitted by December 15, 1998.



